STOGURSEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 11 APRIL 2017
IN THE VICTORY HALL STOGURSEY

PUBLIC FORUM:







No items were raised
PRESENT:

Cllr Allan Searle (Chairman), Cllr Chris Morgan (Vice Chairman), Cllr Ian Elenor, Cllr Chris Ford, Cllr Sue Goss, Cllr Susan Jones, Cllr James Brereton, Cllr Jill Dillamore, Cllr Pat Coll, County Cllr Hugh Davies, Gillian Orchard (Clerk), 1 member of the public. 

215/16
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Chris Morgan and County Cllr Hugh Davies.    
216/16
TO APPROVE AND SIGN MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14 MAR 17:

The minutes for the meeting were APPROVED as a true and accurate record, and signed by the Chairman.
217/16
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest. 
218/16
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT (Cllr Hugh Davies):

Cllr Davies forwarded a report to the clerk to be read in his absence.

1. From Saturday 1 April 2017 Somerset County Council Contact Centre (Somerset Direct) will NO longer operate a non- emergency telephone service on SATURDAY.  An automated telephone service - 0300 123 2224 is available 24 hours a day7 days a week for online payments.  Most importantly anyone with concerns about the safety of a CHILD or VULNERABLE ADULT will still be able to phone 0300 123 2224 for the Emergency Duty Team out of hours number.
2. Trading Standards Service. The joint Devon and Somerset Trading Standards has now welcomed TORBAY to the mix.  This will be the first time three UK Trading Standards services have merged into a single shared service.  The plan gives all three councils “greater clout” at  a time of significant financial pressure regulatory change and increasing demand.
219/16
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Cllr Goss
1. West Somerset and Taunton Deane Council Joint Planning Policy Team have been shortlisted for a local authority planning award.  Nominated in recognition of successfully running 2 development plans simultaneously.  

2. HPC significant milestones- excavation of 3m3 rocks removed.  The first two power cranes have been constructed – at peak there will be 50 in situ.  The jetty is progressing.  

3. HPA decommissioning contract.  The Cavendish Flour contract has been terminated because of the apparent flawed process resulting in the appointment.  Energy Solutions appealed to the High Court, which was upheld, although NDA contested this, the appeal was dismissed, It went to the supreme court, when the minister stepped in and terminated the contract.  There will now be a full in depth enquiry.   

220/16
POLICE REPORT

1.   PCSO sent an email advising residents that although there is nothing to note in Stogursey, there has been a number of vehicle break ins more local to Williton.  People are advised not to leave power tools etc. in their vehicles and to ensure sheds and barns are secure and alarmed and suggest security lights fitted.    
221/16
REVIEW OF ACTION LIST (By exception):

1.  Car parking at Strongvox.  The Clerk wrote to Strongvox to ask for a change of use of the land from a burial ground, she also asked for confirmation of the current situation.  When a reply is received, a decision needs to be made about its use.  Action: Ongoing
2.  Traffic Calming Measures.  A letter has been received from M Evans SCC outlining the consultation of proposed works in Tower Hill (school warning signs & wig wags) as a result of a request from County Cllr H Davies.  Any comments should be forwarded by 18 Apr 17.  Letters have also been received by local residents informing them of the consultation.  
3.  WSFG.  Cllr Elenor asked whether the Clerk had received a response from Dan Martin – she reported that she had not but will chase.  Action: Ongoing
222/16
HINKLEY POINT POWER STATIONS:

No further information has been received about the proposed visit to the site.  The Clerk will chase.  Action: Clerk
223/16
HINKLEY C COMMUNITY IMPACT MITIGATION (CIM) UPDATE:

1. Village Hall.  
a. Cllr Ford reported that the architects had visited Cossington and will now draw up some plans; costs are expected by the end of the month.  It is anticipated that the allocated funds from the CIM fun will not be sufficient; Cllr Ford is investigating avenues for further funding and has meetings with L.Redston and J.Ross who helped Holford with their successful bid.  Action: Ongoing
b. Wifi is now up and running in the Victory Hall.
c. The Village Hall is planning to transfer to a charitable incorporated organisation – one reason is that it is difficult to get trustees because of the liabilities incurred.  It will not change the way it is run.  Notices have been placed on noticeboards with details of a meeting on 16 May 17.

224/16
PLANNING:
1. 
3/32/16/020 – Land 7338 Ridgeway Lane, Stolford. Prior notification for erection of 2 no agricultural buildings for storage of hay and machinery. DECIDED – Prior approval not required.  Cllr Jones reported that she has received a response to the question of the size of the area of land, saying that is it now in the hands of an enforcement officer   Action: Ongoing
2.
3/32/16/018  Notification of Decision - Hinkley Point A - Construction of a Building for the Storage of Intermediate Level Radioactive Waste Materials (Variation of Building Design Approved by Planning Permission No. 3/32/12/030  (Dated 12th July 2012).  Conditional Planning Permission GRANTED.
225/16
BURGAGE RD PLAY AREA:
1. Proposal for new or improved recreational facility in or around Burgage Road Play Area - £ 22,000 available.  
a.
Footpath and Picnic table/bench.  Notification from H.Phillips to submit EOIs for the footpath (as it is a new path and not servicing the existing path), and the picnic table /benches, it is not known whether another quote is required for the footpath.  The planning obligation group meeting is 13.4.17.  Action: Clerk 
b.
Adult exercise equipment.  There has been little response to the questionnaires requesting feedback about an adult outdoor exercise area.  The questionnaires were added to the website and the clerk has visited some of the local groups to ask residents personally.  It was agreed to look at alternative suggestions for the funds. Action: Ongoing 
b.  H.Phillips also mentioned whether there was anything on the parish ‘Top priorities list’ that the funds could be spent on.  Cllr Ford suggested that a separate stand-alone storage area to support the new Victory Hall could be built.  It can be used to store sports equipment and other items used for the hall or the sports field as this facility that would be available and beneficial to everyone in the parish.
c.  J.Stone sent an email asking whether any remaining funds could be used to improve playground equipment at the school.  Advice from Helen said we would have to ensure that any funds could be used for new capital expenditure, however any equipment provided with these funds, would need to be accessible and beneficial for everyone in the parish.
226/16
MEETING REPORTS:
1.   16.3.17 Lengthsman.  Cllr Searle and Cllr Morgan met with Mark Lewis and Andrew Cockcroft of EDF to discuss the further following the unsuccessful bid to the CIM fund. Both sides will look at what funding could be provided and Cllrs Searle and Morgan are waiting to meet again for confirmation of any agreement that may happen. The outcome looks positive and in the meantime EDF has asked Greenslades carry out work in the parish for April and EDF will pay for the month. Action: Ongoing
227/16
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS:

18.4.17 Parish Website
26.4.17
Main Site Forum Victory Hall

27.4.17
Transport Forum, Puriton Village Hall 

11.5.17 
Community Forum


20.6.17   Quantock Panel

228/16
CLERK’S REPORT
1.   Parish Website.  Interested parties will meet next week to work on trying to improve the website and make it more interactive.  Currently Jo Cavill administers the site and does not charge hosting charges, although there is a biannual domain name charge which the parish council has paid.  Cllr Searle has suggested that the council may be able to contribute a small amount to help with improving the site, to be discussed at the next parish council meeting.  Cllr Coll has also expressed an interest and will also attend the website meeting.  Action: Clerk
2.   Clerk Salary.  In accordance with the Clerk’s Contract of Employment, the working hours and increment levels were discussed at the 6 month point..  As at 1 Apr 17, if the council agree, the clerk can move up an increment level (to SCP 21) as well as receiving the national pay award (1%).  The clerk is currently paid for 10 hours per week, and reported that she works well in excess of this most weeks – on average 15-16 hours.  It was suggested that the hours she is paid for are increased – the financial implications is an additional £540 pa for each additional hour.  The effect on the precept was discussed – it is envisaged that the increase will not effect this year’s budget as there is sufficient in the bank balance.  Cllr Ford proposed the hours paid for are increased to 14 hours per week as well as the annual increment; this was seconded by Cllr Elenor. All AGREED.  
229/16
CORRESPONDENCE:
1. Frack Free EQS.  The clerk received an email in response to minute number 186/16 (14 Feb 17) indicating that Fracking is not an issue in Stogursey.  Frack Free EQS stated that it is actually an issue because Stogursey is in the middle of PEDL area and there is a one in three chance of a planning application being submitted. Mr Ogilvie-White reminded the council that he will be pleased to speak at a parish council meeting.  Councillors discussed the email and declined the offer – the Clerk will write a letter in response.  Action: Clerk
2. Request for donation towards Lawnmower (Mrs R Nurton). A reply has been received from Revd Dr A Tatham with regards to the parish council request for a statement of account.  Revd Tatham stated, although the PCC are responsible for the maintenance and provision of equipment, the maintenance is contracted out to Mrs Nurton; and Sir John Reith has responsibility for and oversees the funds.  The email was forwarded to him – Sir John forwarded a copy of the accounts to Cllr Searle.  Mrs Nurton was able to purchase the mower at a discount from Bridgwater Mowers and with a donation from elsewhere. The cemetery funds show a balance of £846.50.  As Revd Tatham indicated in his email that the area is the PCC responsibility, councillors consider that any donations should come from them while the parish council will continue to maintain the closed church yard.  Action: Complete
3. The Great Get together.  Letter from Lord Lieutenant of Somerset informing councils of an opportunity and a wish for a community ‘Get together’ over the weekend of 17 and 18 June 2017 in memory of Jo Cox on the anniversary of her death. This may be a good opportunity for a community BBQ in BRPA.  Cllr Searle will contact the play group? to ask if they may be interested in organising an event.
4. Received (general).

a.
Grant Thornton – Annual Audit Return to complete and return by 5 Jun 17.  Action: Clerk
b.
Stogursey On line general enquiry – family history request 
c.  PSPO Project manager (WSC) – legislation is due to come in in relation to public spaces protection order – work is underway to implement the order in Somerset
d.  SCC – notification of election (4 May 17)and posters to advertise the registration process and election date; placed on notice boards
5.     Sent (general)
a. Letter to R Alford, Strongvox 
b. Allotment reminders

c. Letters to Tenderers – CIM application unsuccessful, not going forward

d. Letter to R Nurton, Rev Tatham (PCC) – request statement of account
e. Letter to Mr & Mrs Cadby – concern about ATwest withdrawal of services
230/16
SOMERSET STARS VOLUNTEER NOMINATION
1. Somerset Stars Volunteer 2017 Nominations – Cllr Searle reported that he met with Mike Maddison to discuss the proposed nomination and discussed the tasks he carried out voluntarily throughout the village and he subsequently agreed to the nomination.  The clerk will draft the forms for Mike Maddison and Stogursey Parrish Stagecoach and forward to Councillors for approval.  Action: Clerk 
231/16
ENHANCEMENTS (Cllr Searle):
1. Cllr Searle proposed that a letter of thanks be sent to Mrs J Ford for the continuing work she carries out enhancing the parish, including watering the plants, before there was a water supply weeding and general cleaning.  All Agreed.  Action: Clerk
2. The capping stones at St Andrews well has become a bigger job than originally expected as more stones have fallen.  The vegetation is growing up and pushing the stones.  Cllr Searle will obtain quotes from a couple of contractors as a matter of urgency.  Cllr Elenor suggested that a sign is placed highlighting the danger.  Action: Cllr Searle
232/16
HIGHWAYS (Cllr Searle):

1..
Pot holes are still being filled in, though there are still several to be completed.

2.
There was water on the highway near Spurway Cottage which looked like a burst pipe, but there was nowhere for the water to go.  Cllr Searle will report it to Highways as it could become dangerous. 

3.
Cllr Goss reported an area in Knighton Lane where heavy tractors have damaged the road surface on the left (West) side of the road. Cllr Searle will report it to Highways.  Action: Cllr Searle
233/16
FINANCE (The Clerk):

1. Balances as at 31 Mar 2017 (end of financial Year): Current A/C £1,654; Deposit A/C £17,346; Reserve A/C £20,546.  There were no unpresented cheques or deposits.
2. The following invoices were AGREED for payment 
A.Searle

£145 Chairman’s expenses (Jan – Mar 17) 
G. Orchard
£491.67
(March salary inc £58.38 misc expenses)
J Cavill

£16.78 (Domain Name charge 2016-2018)

M.Wheeler
£132.90 (Water mains Taps, stopcock and non-return valve for the water main cabinet)
S.Foster

£185 (Mowing 28.3.17) – payment agreed out of meeting

Wessex Water
£24.66 (Allotments Water bill)
234/16
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY – PRoW (Cllr Jones): 

1. Cllr Elenor reported damaged Finger Posts where the path crosses from Wick to Shurton – this has been reported to S.Littler.  She is also investigating a new kissing gate.
235/16
GROUPS AND PANELS:
1. Twinning Association.  Visit of 51 Twinners from France on 14 April 17.  A programme of events have been arranged including a trip to Weston Zoyland and a dinner in Holford.  
2. St Georges Day celebrations in Victory Hall on 22 April 17.  Tickets are on sale.
3. The Arts Festival coffee morning was successful and raised £250.
4. Stogursey Well Employment Hub.  Cllr Goss reported that she took Collen Blake to the Holford parish council meeting and extended an invitation to Hoford and Kilve to use the Hub.  She has also spoken to Lidia Bose and asked that options for employment are highlighted to the hub.

5. Stogursey Stagecoach.  Cllr Elenor commented that passengers may wish to use the service to come from outside the parish into Stogursey.  Cllr Coles replied that this is possible and is already happening.

236/16
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 9 May 2017.  The Annual Meeting will start at 7pm followed by the main meeting at 7.30pm in The Victory Hall, Stogursey.



The meeting ended at 8.45 pm.
Signed:
…..………………………………….…… (Chairman) 

Date:   …………………………
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